Highlands Neighborhood Council Meeting
May 17, 2007 7pm

Maintenance Center, Kirkland

Bob Kamuda opened the meeting with brief update on the upcoming softball game between the Highlands and Rose Hill neighborhoods. The game is June 16, 2007. The location has not yet been determined. 

Patty and Brian Henry gave an overview of the CERT (Community Emergency Response Team) program, a free, 9-week class held in Kirkland, which provides participants the skills to effectively respond to fire, storms and other disasters. The Henrys strongly recommended the class as preparation for both family incidences as well as those within the community. The aim is to have individuals with CERT training form teams within the community to provide assistance to neighbors in need during disasters. The Henrys noted the next graduating CERT class needs volunteers to play victims. The day-long drills will be June 2-3. 
Debbie Sinnick spoke on behalf of the Senior Council, a group that advocates for seniors in the community, especially those who are home-bound and may be in most need during disasters. Debbie talked about the “Map Your Neighborhood” (MYN) program, which prepares neighborhoods to care for its residents during disasters when police, fire and medical help may be unavailable. MYN classes are May 24th, June 2nd and June 13th at Kirkland City Hall. 
On the subject of disaster preparedness, Jim Jung recommended neighborhoods put together disaster kits. He thought it would be a great community service project for kids. Among the items noted as lacking in our community are stretchers and wool blankets. Bob suggested designating the Maintenance Center as an emergency response center and using grant money to stock it with emergency supplies. However, as Karen Story pointed out, designating a specific spot is difficult because that spot may not survive a disaster.

Two members of the Kirkland Police Department, Captain Eric Olsen and Lieutenant Rex Caldwell, attended the meeting. Captain Olsen described the police department as full service, with 68.5 police officers and such units as investigation, training, hostage negotiation, traffic, and corrections. The department is nationally and state accredited; fewer than 5 percent of agencies in the U.S. are accredited, he said. In addition to public service, the police department is deeply involved in such charities as the Ronald McDonald House and Special Olympics. The officers noted they’re looking for qualified public service people and directed interested candidates to the Kirkland website. 
In light of recent burglaries in the Highlands neighborhoods, Captain Olsen and Lieutenant Caldwell offered the following crime prevention tips: turn on lights (they’re the No. 1 deterrent); install an alarm system; turn on a radio or other noise while you’re away; remove bushes and other landscaping that blocks doors; lock your cars and remove valuables. They also advised retrieving mail and newspapers every day. One of two cases of stolen mail from Highlands mailboxes was closed, reported Captain Olsen. 
Jessica Greenway from the Kirkland City Council was introduced. Jessica said she likes to attend neighborhood meetings to keep up with what’s going on. 

Douglas Howe of Touchstone Corp., a commercial real estate developer, gave a preview of plans for a redeveloped ParkPlace in downtown Kirkland. He described a new mixed-use concept that “creates connectivity.” Among the goals of the project are to open up the space to Peter Kirk Park and improve pedestrian access and vehicle circulation. The two-phase project includes a hotel, more office and retail space, an expanded QFC grocery story, plus restaurants and entertainment venues. Douglas said the entire project will take about three years, with Phase I likely to begin around mid-2008. Among the concerns raised during the discussion were the desire to preserve unique retail shops and increased traffic. Douglas said both concerns are being addressed in the planning. 
The meeting closed about 8:30 p.m., followed by a brief board meeting. 
Board meeting attendees were Bob Kamuda (chair), Jim Jung, Steve Hager, and Karen Story. The board voted to no longer have a vice chairperson. 
